MEG Management Committee meeting

16.07.2008, 14:00hrs, West Wing Seminar Room, CBU

Minutes
· Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller, Rik Henson, Yury Shtyrov, Rhodri Cusack, Olaf Hauk, Gary Chandler, Rob Anthony, Oleg Korzyukov , Marie Smith, Georgie Morrill (minutes).
1. Apologies for absences
· Maarten Van Casteren

· Clare Dine
2. Matters arising 
None.
3. Minutes from the last meeting
Approved.
4. Computing











RA reported that he has still been following up the lack of MCE and MaxFilter licenses but they have been very slow in replying.  RH said that installing the new Beta version of MaxFilter (in parallel with existing version) should be a priority because this will potentially help many researchers.

RA is still installing the Beta software and this should be finished in the next 2 weeks.
Action point:  RA to keep chasing for new Matlab licenses and continue installing Beta software.
5. Lab business and progress
5.1
Lab usage: GM showed the committee the spreadsheets showing the usage of the lab over the past month and the future use for July/August.  June and July were very quiet but the lab is filling up again in August which is good news.  

5.2 
Project status spreadsheet: GM also showed the updated project status spreadsheet which shows all approved projects, all on-going projects and all finished projects.  This is also beneficial to keep this updated to help keep an eye on the demand of the lab in the future.  Because there is still a dip in the usage of the lab, FP suggested having the whole of Wednesdays as maintenance days until it starts getting busy again.  
5.3 Wall for sound insulation: GC reported that Elekta are proposing to fit a wall in the lab to help with the sound insulation.  It will be situated in front of the projector and close to the wall of the MEG machine so it won’t take up too much space.  FO had some concerns with space and RH suggested fitting a sliding door to help with this.  GC informed the committee that it is better to have a normal swinging door though as you can get issues with the seal around the door frame otherwise, which could leak sound.  It will mean clearing the schedule for 2 weeks but GC thinks this could be beneficial for the lab.  As there were concerns about the space it was agreed that the committee could meet in the lab on Monday morning at 11am (which is free) to go through the plans with GC.

5.4 Max Filter: already been discussed.

5.5 MEG operators: YS informed the committee that there is no one at present who wants to become and operator.

5.6 Foot Pedal Progress: OH informed the committee that this had been tested and should be fine.  Just needs to be tested on a subject next.
5.7 Other issues: YS reported that the EEG caps have been delivered but they have different straps which Velcro under the chin to keep the cap in place.  These are different from the model which was sent on trial so more testing with subjects need to be done before deciding if they are good to keep.  Hopefully by the end of next week after Elias has done some recording we should know.

Action point: GM to book all Wednesday afternoons for maintenance time. All to meet at 11am Monday 21st July to see how the new wall will fit in the lab. YS/operators to make sure the EEG caps are well tested.
6. Discussion of requirements for future MEG personnel at CBSU:
FP gave an informative speech to the group about the issues to think about regarding getting other members of staff to work with the MEG machine.  

He would see main needs as:

a. A new MEG operator / MEG research support position for helping with maintenance of the MEG machine, to give advice to researchers starting their first projects, to help with analyses and also to give operator support at busy times.

b. A new senior scientist to carry out a self contained project on methods capitalising on MEG and EEG, spanning both theoretical and experimental levels. Specific tasks would include testing and comparing available analysis methods, developing new improved tools for neurophysiological source localisation and supporting MEG research at the CBU generally.

RH suggested that for the first role could be split into two jobs, an operator and a low level research support position. There is need for more operating as CD and MvC are already overburdened with operating and MS is currently just doing GSK slots.  
YS suggested PHD students becoming operators to ease the load, but it was agreed that they already have too much to think about without adding this responsibility.

OH mentioned that it would definitely be good to have somebody with an engineering or similar background.
RC pointed out that it is also very difficult to get anybody suitable for such a varied post. RC and YS also suggested having 2 posts – 1 for mainly analysis.  The committee agreed that this was a good idea.  YS then pointed out that maybe it would be better to take the tactical approach and maybe ask for 3 new posts so that we could definitely get 2.

RH asked GM whether the admin side was very busy and GM replied that it was very varied – sometimes it takes up all her time (GM is also only part-time MEG admin) and sometimes it is quiet.
Action: All to think about this some more and report back to next meeting or email FP with any suggestions.
7. Slot cancellation policy







It was decided to stick to the 10 calendar days notice for any MEG lab slot cancellations.  RH informed the committee that although there were queries regarding GSK cancellations, they had actually been emailing in advance and giving notice.  As MS now operates for GSK, she will be finding out from the researchers each week about any cancellations and then emailing to GM to alter on the scheduler.
Action:  MS to email GM GSK slot cancellations.
8. New GSK pain study and pilot?
RH informed the committee that a new researcher from GSK had approached him about a pain study (using heat stimulators) on 20 people that they would like to run in 2009 (probably paying FEC).  They also asked to run a pilot of 2-3 hours this summer to test the stimulators.  The committee wanted to know more details of this study so RH will be emailing everyone and then anyone interested can let RH know ASAP.
9. Lab Management over the summer
There is enough operator cover over the summer including for helium refills.  YS and FP reminded the committee that they will be away for most of August.  RC and OH must be contacted in the last week of August with any MEG issues.
10. AOB
RH asked if anyone would mind if the MEG machine was named “MEGAN” after Megan Davies from the MRC Centre in Cambridge as she was responsible for encouraging the CBU to apply for funding to get the MEG Machine.  The Committee seemed fine about this but FP suggested maybe thinking of it as an acronym so a full name could be written on the sign when fitted above the door (eg, Laboratory for Magnetoencephalography-Animated Neuroscience).

Action: All to have a think about what “MEGAN” could stand for!

11. Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 10th September at 2pm in the WWSR. 
